
Farm Fencing development which was approved for 2 blocks of flats 
1x4 and 1x6, has now turned out to be 4 terrace houses instead of 4 
flats.  Hoarding is still  up only found out about the change from a 
resident in Ashurst Rd who who had seen one of the houses was up for 
sale.  Checked  various Estate Agents to find the details which I 
forwarded to Head of Planning.  Seems the very clever developer had 
been submitting lots of amendments which we as cllrs don't see , the 
officer in charge of this case has gone on maternity leave, seems 
the planning team hadn't put all the many amendments together to 
realise how the development  has changed from flats to houses.  Head 
of Planning is on leave this month, did get an email to him on his 
last day of working he hadn't realised, want to know what are we 
doing to make sure this doesn't happen again

Am having complaints about Farm Fencing and their parking, am 
regularly walking/driving past the  their site and the building 
work, so far haven;t seen parking issues  

Shelvers hill area - lots of residents are writing in about Hillside 
Cafe and their extra hours they are requesting. It is part of 'Just 
Eat' group which means lots of scooters are in the slip road driving 
up and down  then going off will meals for deliveries , while the 
orders are being prepared the delivery teams are leaning on parked 
cars.  Will be asking for this to be brought to next Monday's 
Northern Forum

35A The Avenue has been approved they have 3 months to change the 
layout at the front and tiles

the recently approved mast junction of Tadworth St and A217, in the 
plans they said the current blue mast would be staying, asked if it 
could be painted green to match the new one, they have said no they 
will be removing it, we need to keep an idea on this, have asked 
when will they be removing they will not give any details

Have had few residents complaining about the low flying light 
aircrafts and drones, the planes are noisy and they seem to be going 
round in circles, residents are enjoying the sunshine in the gardens

The proposed new acute centre to be built on the Marsden site, 
London Borough of Merton not at all happy they are taking it 
further, don't think they are going for Judicial review at present.  
They say they have the greatest number of BAME residents which they 
have, the difficulties the patients will be having getting from 
merton area to Belmont

The ambulance service which used to be in The Horseshoe moved out a 
couple of years ago to new building in Crawley large % of ambulances 
were then  based at the Marsden, they have to move out  for the 
proposed new acute centre.  Ambulance service have put in a large 
application to rebuild their empty site in the Horseshoe

Attended a recent a virtual meeting with Epsom and St Helier 
Hospital, lot about Corvid 19, have to say they have performed very 



well. large increase of mental health young patients due to Corvid, 
they ran out of bed and don't have the relevant staff to look after 
the patients

Apologies Robin haven't been into Co-op and Spaghetti Tree re 
cigarette disposal boxes like The Bridge has, have it on my list to 
do.

Easton EA site has had new windows in a week or so ago, it boarded 
up again, wonder if The Bridge has started working on it for their 
Fish and Chips
Hartley site now it is finished is extremely nice, beautifully set 
out shop and front, do hope people use it
No 28 or what was Gemini restaurant building , the current owner 
recently got planning permission for flats, extensions and small 
office he said for himself, he has now put the  whole site on the 
market 

The water levels at Walton Pond were very low only 6 inches deep. 
fish were removed last week to the reservoir at Walton Heath Golf 
Club. Last thursday morning Jeff and myself were trying to get water 
for the pond, Jeff has marvellous connections, by the end of 
thursday with the down pour pond had increased by 12 inches

Had a phone call today asking me to check the railings by Barclays 
and the footpath, older resident from The Avenue says they are not 
safe to hold onto. hopefully checking tuesday, builders should be 
finished by this weekend

Have asked the Cleansing team if they can provide colourful posters 
we can put up telling people to take their litter/rubbish home or 
bin it, they are looking into. 
Mike has emailed out to members re the Clean up 2 weeks, have had 
quite a few new people interested in helping which is good news, 
Walton people have forwarded to George as he is organising that 
area.  Gillian/Jill will cover the Tadworth area, Lower Kingswood 
will be part of the Clean up still to sort out the organiser for 
roads pathways .  Litter pickers and the various equipment has been 
arranged with the Council, need to work out the extra picking up 
areas for the full bags

Walton Heath Golf Club was submitted at the end of July, as Bristol 
is so behind no idea when it will be dealt with.  Redhill Aerodrome 
was submitted 14 months ago still awaiting a hearing date

Have been dealing with 2 so called abandoned vehicles.  First one 
about 10 days ago - open transit vehicle parked dangerous at the top 
of Kingswood Rd by the junction with The Avenue, the vehicle was 
taxed/MOT was checking most days it disappeared after a week.  Last 
Thursday emailed about a camper van in one of the private roads in 
Walton said I couldn't report it after 2 days would have to wait 
till Monday, resident came back this morning. forwarded to the JET 
team who checked that the vehicle had very recently been taxed and 
MOT, they have raised a log for the vehicle, JET team will visit to 



put a sticker on the car.  Yes I was told by the resident it's in a 
private road where residents pay extra to live in the road, it 
doesn't matter where a person lives in housing accommodation or on a 
expensive road, if a vehicle is taxed MOT etc  they can basically 
park where they want

Getting concerns from local residents about one of side of Reigate 
Hill to be closed till christmas.  Children starting new schools 
like RAA Gatton bottom, mother very worried have said I will try and 
work out a route for her

Thursday afternoon what can I say, don't think any of us will forget 
it.  In my area houses flooded, one house already had the insurance 
assessor visit, Water coming off Epsom Lane North into Kingswood 
Road, the residents managed to get the flowing water diverted into 
Downs Way, that section of Downs Way to Downs Way Close had to be 
shut off on thursday damage to the road and the fast flow of the raw 
sewage lifted the man holes.  One resident came back late Sunday 
afternoon to find his garden covered in raw sewage, another front 
garden in a bit of a state.  Have to say Highways have been 
brilliant 4 visits so far 2 last night.  Even though resident have 
been flooded etc they were helping each other, only rudeness was 
from the drivers even though it said road close in 3 places drivers 
were moving the signs driving on the pavements, some of them I felt 
like saying suggest you wash your mouth out language not nice.
Deans Lane has a man hole problem, little flooding in Sandlands. 
Jeff was great driving around and checking.  The residents I really 
feel so sorry for are some residents in Chipstead Lane LK.  One man 
of 90 has had to live upstairs, ground floor flooded furniture etc 
has to be thrown out, believe residents in a couple of houses have 
had to go to a hotel. Jeff is dealing with Highway and drainage

Can we sometime put our heads together to get more info on TWRA and 
hopefully Walton Forum and LKRA websites,  contact details where 
people can report problems, I know Jeff T worked out a list.  Would 
really help us cllrs instead of us asking for a hedge to be cut 
which I have dealt with in the last couple of days, litter bins need 
emptying , suspected dumped vehicles, where vehicles can park etc.  
I know people don't like people parking outside their houses afraid 
it does happen . Have had a car in the last couple of weeks parked 
in Epsom Lane South residents couldn't get their gate open to put 
the rubbish out, this was urgent so don't mind dealing with cases 
like this, the driver hasn't enough room where he lives in the road 
to park his car, since JET put a sticker on his car he hasn't parked 
there again, also apologised to the house owner. .  Really would 
help the cllrs if we could get residents to take some responsibility 


